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No. 6. 01 May 2018 
 
 

ST. MARY MACKILLOP  

PRIMARY SCHOOL 
152 Odessa Avenue. Keilor Downs, Vic 3038 

www.mmkeilordowns.catholic.edu.au 

T: 03 9367 6199  

 

ACTING PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

  Dear Community, 

Last Saturday many of our Year 6 students were confirmed by 

Bishop Mark Edwards or received a blessing from the Bishop. 

Our Confirmation ceremony is always a very reverent and special 

occasion. Bishop Edwards spoke with the children prior to their 

Confirmation and reminded them that this was an important time 

in their lives when they become an adult in the Church. He also 

spoke to them about the fact that the Holy Spirit is present and will 

forever be present in their lives. The children were very reverent 

and showed they were ready to receive the Holy Spirit.  Bishop 

Edwards knelt on the floor with the children and prayed with them 

before they headed over to the church. We are very grateful to 

Bishop Edwards for making this a very special and spiritual 

occasion for our Year 6 children.  

Thank you to Monsignor Portelli and Father Paul who celebrated 

the mass with the Bishop and who helped make this a special 

occasion. We thank them for all their guidance and support of our 

Year 6 students.  I would also like to thank Anne-Marie Conte. 

Jasmine McIIvena, Nicole Marevic, Linda Nguyen, Nadia Bogusz 

and Vicky Himmelreich for their work in preparing the children to 

receive the Sacrament.  

Thank you to all the staff who assisted and supported the Year Six 

children and teachers on the day. Their presence is very much 

appreciated and allows the children and teachers to focus on the 

celebration.  

 

Upcoming Events 

 Term 2 
 

Monday 30 April 

Year 5 Camps 

Monday 7 May 

David Hornsby Family night- 

See Flyer 

Thurday 10 May and Friday 11 

May 

Mother’s Day Stall 

Sunday 13 May 

Mother’s Day 

Monday 14 May 

Mother’s Day Breakfast- 

See flyer 

Tuesday 15 May-Thursday 17 May 

Naplan for Year 3 & 5 

Saturday 2 June 

Year 3 Eucharist 

12.30pm-3Y & 3B 

2.30pm-3G & 3R 

Monday 11 June 

Queens’s Birthday Public Holiday 

Wednesday 27 June 

Parent Teacher Conversations 

1.00pm-6.00pm 

Thursday 28 June 

Parent Teacher Conversations 

3.45pm-6.00pm 

Friday 29 June 

End of Term 2-School finishes at 

1.00pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.mmkeilordowns.catholic.edu.au/
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THE WISDOM OF ST. MARY MACKILLOP 

In each Newsletter, we provide a quote from the writings of St. Mary 

MacKillop. Mary was an extensive letter writer to the sisters within her 

congregation (Sisters of St Joseph of the Sacred Heart, or the Josephites 

as they were known). She also wrote many letters to her family. 

These wonderful words of wisdom provide us with much to reflect on… 

“God’s presence is before me almost in everything, and I love to come 

to God in prayer as to my dearest and only Friend.” 

To Monsignor Kirby 1873 

 

Thank you to all the parents, sponsors and families who prepared 

the children and supported them with their Confirmation.   

And finally thank you to all the Year 6 children. You showed that 

you really were ready to receive the gift of the Holy Spirit and we 

look forward to seeing the fruits and gifts of the Spirit lived out in 

your lives.   

This week our Year 5 students along with Miss Parnell, Mr Dopierala, 

Mrs Amato, Miss Raymond, Mr Maxwell, Miss Clarke, Mr Quinn, Ms 

Conte and Ms Monaghan will head down to Lorne for a 3 day surf 

camp. We wish them well and are sure they will have a wonderful 

experience, returning with many great stories and exciting tales to 

tell.  

We have much to celebrate here at St Mary MacKillop PS. 

We would like to congratulate the following staff members on the 

birth of a child or grandchild:  

Laura Kantzidis on the birth of her daughter Sienna. 

Linda Muscat on the birth of her grandchild Maggie Jude. 

  Denise Thorne on the birth of her grandchild Georgia.  

 

Have a lovely week, 

 

Anthony D’Amico 

Acting Principal 
 

 

 

2018 TERM DATES 
 

Term 1-Thursday 1 February- 

Thursday 29 March 
 

Term 2-Monday 16 April- 

Friday 29 June 
 

Term 3-Monday 16 July- 

Friday 21 September 
 

Term 4-Monday 8 October- 

Wednesday 19 December 

 

Parent Engagement 
 

 Pasta Day-Wednesday 2nd 

May. Orders are now closed. 

 

 Mother’s Day Stall- Thursday 

10 May and Friday 11 May 

 -See flyer.  

 

 Mother’s Day Breakfast- 

Monday 14 May-See flyer. 
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Unexplained student absence: New Requirements  

A review of school Attendance Guidelines was undertaken by the Minster for Education in Term 4, 

2017. 

  The Minister of Education has said that all: 

‘schools must advise parents/guardians of unexplained absences, on the same day, as soon as         

practicable’.  

The changes in the Attendance Guidelines were introduced at St Mary MacKillop P.S. as of 

Wednesday 14th March, 2018. 

If your child/ren are going to be absent from school for any reason, we ask that you log onto the 

skoolbag app, then go to eForms, hit Absentee Form and complete the details of the absence 

then hit submit. 

 All Absentee forms go to the front office and to myself. They are then forwarded to the 

classroom teacher.  

 If your child is away and we have not been notified, you will receive an SMS message asking 

you to contact the school. If we do not hear from you within a certain time we will call your 

emergency contacts. If we cannot reach the Emergency contacts we will then need to call 

the Police. 

 If you have not yet downloaded the Skoolbag app we ask that you do this as soon as possible.  

 

These practices are to ensure the safety of your children. 

 

Thank You for your support 

 

Anthony D’Amico 
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Term 2 Overviews 
 
The Term overviews are available for viewing on the school’s website. They provide an insight into what is 
happening across the school in all curriculum areas. Please take the time to have a read and discuss them 
with your child/children. 
 

     
 
Anna Yorston 
Learning & Teaching Leader (Yrs 3-6) 
 
 
Book Club 
 
A BIG thank you to everyone who has purchased books through Scholastic Book Club. Issue Two saw a total 
of $1500 spent which resulted in $300 of reward points be allocated to our school. This money was spent 
buying new books for the library and new resources for the classroom.  
 

It is exciting to see the smiles on the children's faces when their books arrive so please keep supporting us. 
Here is a sample of some of the resources that were purchased with our rewards points. 
 
 

Anna Yorston & Rita Krnac 

English Leaders 
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Visitors from Canada 

At the end of last term, SMMPS were very privileged to have had international guests visit our school.  A 

delegation of Catholic and Public School Principals, as well as, Super Intendents from Catholic districts in 

Canada, were keen to visit a Melbourne Catholic school that is committed to improving student learning by 

engaging in learning sprints.  Learning Sprints is a targeted teaching approach we are embedding in our early 

years and several teachers are currently undertaking Professional Development in this area. Our visitors were 

impressed with Mr McCluskey’s leadership and our approach to Teaching and Learning and how data is used 

to effectively plan relevant learning experiences for our students. They were overwhelmed and complimentary 

of the aesthetics of the school environment, the professionalism of the teachers and the happy and engaged 

students. 

We hope to continue to take time to explore the opportunity to build a culture of learning together with our 

Canadian colleagues. 

Rita Krnac and Anna Yorston 

Learning and Teaching Leaders 
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NAPLAN  
 
The National Assessment Program - Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) 2018 for Years 3,5,7 and 9 students will 
be held on Tuesday 15 May, Wednesday 16 May and Thursday 17 May 2018.  NAPLAN tests assess student 
knowledge and skills in Writing, Reading, Language Conventions (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and 
Numeracy. 
 
The results of the tests provide information for students, parents, teachers and principals which can be used to 
inform student achievement.  
 
Students in Years 3 & 5 have already been participating in practice NAPLAN assessments to allow the students 
to work under ‘test like conditions.’ All students in Years 3 & 5 will be expected to participate in the NAPLAN 
tests.  
 
Leading up to NAPLAN, the media will present varying opinions regarding the purpose and validity of 
NAPLAN.  At St Mary MacKillop Primary School, we believe in teaching the students the skills and strategies 
required in order to approach and complete the task in a positive mindset.  Therefore we ask that when 
discussing NAPLAN with your children, that you support the school in making NAPLAN a positive experience. 
 
Later in the year you will receive your child’s personal NAPLAN report.  The report will describe your child’s 
particular skills in Writing, Reading, Language Conventions (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and 
Numeracy.  The report will also show how your child performed in relation to national minimum standards.  These 
describe the minimum acceptable standards for students across Australia. 
 
If you have any questions regarding NAPLAN please go and speak to your child’s classroom teacher or to one 
of the Learning and Teaching Leaders. 
 

Anna Yorston & Rita Krnac 
Learning and Teaching Leaders 

 

SACRAMENT OF CONFIRMATION 

On Saturday 28th April, the year 6s had their Confirmation. Bishop Mark Edwards lead the church 

ceremony with Monsignor Portelli and Father Paul helping him. Before the ceremony started, 

Bishop Mark Edwards talked to us and our sponsors about what we need to do. He also prayed 

with us, which definitely calmed our nerves. At the Church, there were so many people there 

celebrating this special day. The Bishop laid his hands on us and we agreed to our Baptismal 

Promises (just like our parents did for us once). With the teacher’s help, it was our turn to walk up to 

the Bishop to be anointed with the Chrism oil which smells like roses! After the mass, we found our 

families and took some photos with the Bishop.  

We went home to continue the celebrations with our families and friends. The day was really 

fantastic! Thanks to all the teachers who were there to celebrate with us.  

By Mackenzie and Owen, 6G  
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As you may know the Year 6’s got confirmed on Saturday by Bishop Mark Edwards. Mostly 

everyone was nervous at first but as we went further into Mass we felt less nervous and more 

confident. At Mass we did the Renewal of Baptismal Promises, The Laying of the Hands and The 

Anointing of Chrism. After we got confirmed, five candidates from each session did the readings of 

Intersession. Then the church went on as a normal Mass. At the end of Mass we walked outside 

and we took photos with family, friends and the Bishop.The day went really well. By Isabella & 

Alexa: (6Y) 

On Saturday the 28th of April was our Confirmation, we all got to meet Bishop Mark Edwards, for 

the second time before we went to the church. Bishop Mark Edwards was a very kind and loving 

person who helped prepare us for our Confirmation and we were all very privileged to meet him. 

Soon after we headed to the church where we lined up and got ready, all our families were inside 

and waiting for us to enter. We were very excited and wanted to make the most out of this 

moment to remember when we become adults. Our Sponsors were very respectful of this moment 

and we will all cherish this time with them. We were called up to the bishop one by one so the 

bishop could put the chrism (oil) on our heads. It was a special moment for us, our sponsors and 

our families and friends, we respect their support and kindness! After the mass, we met up with our 

family and friends for them to congratulate us and we could take photos with the bishop. After the 

congratulating and photos we all left to end the day. By Celeste S. and Dylan A. 6R 

On Saturday the 28th  April, most of the Year 6’s  received the Sacrament of Confirmation. 

Confirmation is when you become adults of the Catholic Church. The year 6’s were dressed up 

nicely to go into Church. We all had sponsors who are people who support us while we receive 

Confirmation and also in our faith journey. One thing we had to do in church was to renew our 

baptismal promises. This means we agreed to all the promises that our Godparents had made for 

us at our Baptism.  We were then anointed with chrism oil. This is the part where we were going to 

get confirmed. We went to kneel at the altar, up with our sponsors, they placed their hands on our 

shoulders. The Bishop said, “Be sealed with the Gift of the Holy Spirit”, while putting the oil on our 

foreheads . We then said, “Amen”. Then the Bishop replied, “Peace be with You” and we replied 

“And with your Spirit”. From that moment we were now Confirmed! It really was a great and 

exciting day! By Ella Bailey (6 Blue) 
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Mary MacKillop Primary School-Production ‘Legends of Rock” 
 

Dear Parents/ Guardians, 
 

Songs have been chosen, ensemble groups are being formed and the collaborative process is 

underway for the creation of our 2018 School Production, 'Legends of Rock' 
 

If you know your child is going to be absent for more than a week at a time during the rehearsal 

process (now until show time) or on Production night itself (Tuesday October 16th) please write a 

letter to your child(ren)'s classroom teacher(s). Please ensure you stipulate the dates your child(ren) 

will be absent and if your child(ren) will not be attending the Production.  Please ensure you give the 

reason for them missing the event. Thank you in advance for your cooperation. This really helps us 

plan and organise for what will be a truly spectacular night! 
 

Below: Images of Year 5 students presenting their mini Production task to an audience of peers 
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CRC Sydenham College Production 
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